BLP meeting minutes (August 27 2012)

Committee meets:  
Mondays, 10:00-11:30 a.m.
In Attendance: 
Staci Beavers (Chair), Graham Oberem, Linda Holt, Laurie Stowell, Kathleen Watson, Darrel Engen, Hua Yi, Ken LaLonde and Wayne Veres

Guests:
Pam Kolbry and Amy Carney (SON)
1.  We introduced ourselves to each other and reviewed the charge of BLP. 
2.  The Chair provided several announcements:  
· BLP materials are now in an offshoot of Moodle: community.csusm.edu.


Last year’s business is on this site as well.

3.  AVP – PAR Graham Oberem’s report:
· He talked about changes in enrollment and budget – enrollment is up 25% from 98-99 and budget has been flat (budget was increased temporarily but has since been cut).  Tax initiative – if it doesn’t pass – will be 30% less as a CSU from state since 06-07.  
· AY 2012-13 budget to units will be flat relative to what it was last year even if tax initiative doesn’t pass.  Benefit of Prop 30 is long term effects.  The last several years we have been relying on reserve funds.  Campus has also been given same target.  Same target to colleges as well.  Some of the way that has been done is revenues returned to campus and colleges through EL.

· Earlier in summer asked units for - Base budget review (BBR)(used to be called permanent funds- learned no such thing as permanent funds) allowing units in AA to carry forward balances from last year.  That’s one-time funding only. Challenge will be next year because reserves built up for one time only will be gone.   BBR shows how funds allocated out and budget office collects those and makes sure it balances out.  So Graham did a preliminary BBR so departments would know what to expect.  So Graham has found out assumptions were good and campus will be able to honor budgets they thought they were going to have.  Plan is for budget upload to happen in September.

· Graham’s role in provost office and AA: Over past 5-6 years different people AVP’s doing some of what Graham is doing.  In intervening years had a staff position: director of resources.  But there has been a void on budget side.  He was appointed to position Jennifer Jeffries was in, but she had limited role in budget.  So there was a bit of reorg in AA.  Program assessment went to David Barsky. Scheduling came to Graham, and those people report to him.  Graham is working with Provost to do budget.   He’s also working with WASC and accreditation.  Long Range planning in his portfolio as well as 3 year rolling plans from units.  He’s also working with space.  Space campus policy reworked.  Space allocated to units and units expected to work within units. Unassigned space reverts up to Linda Hawk’s level and they make decisions about space.  Currently there isn’t a university wide space committee with faculty representation.

· Three year rolling plans.  Deadline is believed to be Fall.  Units are at various stages of development.  The plan is units bring them to AALC where chair of BLP sits.  One of Graham’s goals is to keep three year rolling plans and budgets in line.  That hasn’t been the case in the past.  Units are awaiting instruction from the Provost on deadline for 3-year rolling plans; it is anticipated that BLP will participate in any prioritizing of such plans for Academic Affairs.
· LAMP process: Graham met with IPA and Matt Ceppi this past summer to see what data they had.  He also met with Jan Jackson and Community Engagement.  She is very connected to economic development organizations.  She is chair of Economic Development north.  They have substantial documents that will be useful and they are posted on Comprehensive economic development strategy.   Report from occupational outlook organization, fasted growing occupations, etc.  Graham will provide links in our Moodle.  

· LAMP has not met.   It is a task force authorized by Senate resolution .  We did say it will take resources; Staci hasn’t heard anything about assigned time for co-chair and get representatives.  Graham thinks its not clear whose task force it is, so follow-up will be needed.
Discussion items:

1.  Nursing: Post MSN certificates:  
· BLP will be reviewing numerous A- and P-forms this year, so leftover items from last year's curriculum submissions are a good place to start.  Pam Kohlbry and Amy Carney from the School of Nursing joined us to talk about the 4 proposed post-Master's certificates:  all will be run through Extended Learning, and all will be based on existing courses (packaged to meet external certification standards).  Several of these certificates are based on federal requirements (VA as well as Medicare billing requirements), and there is a gap in training options for nurses in San Diego County.  We discussed several points needing correction and/or clarification before BLP can submit a report to the full Senate:


*Faculty must initiate/approve curriculum – need to remove MPP's signatures


   from forms where necessary. 



*Hua asked about enrollments for certificate--information critical for database


   subscriptions/licenses.



*There seem to be some holes in review process. We don’t usually get a 



    proposal until all signatures from VP’s have been attained.  Because these are 


    grad courses, there would likely be some input from Graduate Studies 



    Committee (GSC).  


Pam and Amy did provide resource information re:  Advising (will be provided 



through Extended Learning, CEHHS staff, and School of Nursing faculty).  Also, 



they don’t anticipate starting with big numbers.  To start the courses would be 


offered on the main campus.



Re:  Need for the programs:  This would be the only CNL certificate like this in 


San Diego County.  To be bill Medicare – have to be certified. Part of curriculum 


will be that you must take the exam.  Very few certified in the county.  Huge 


need. Veterans Affairs (VA) moving to require certification as well. 
Upcoming Items:  We will talk in coming weeks about Cal State Online, possible continuing questions re:  Academic Affairs' restructuring, and other items as needed.

